

Administrative Offices

3601 Brownsville Road Pittsburgh, PA 15227-3117 Phone: 412-881-2227 Fax: 412-881-1640

Brentwood High School 3601 Brownsville Road Pittsburgh, PA 15227-3117 Phone: 412-881-4940

Fax: 412-881-4170

Guidance Office

3601 Brownsville Road Pittsburgh, PA 15227-3117 Phone: 412-881-4940 x2131 Fax: 412-881-4170

Brentwood Middle School

3601 Brownsville Road Pittsburgh, PA 15227-3117 Phone: 412-881-4940 Fax: 412-881-4170

Special Education Office

3601 Brownsville Road Pittsburgh, PA 15227-3117 Phone: 412-881-4940 x2215 Fax: 412-881-7195

Elroy Elementary School

3129 Elroy Avenue Pittsburgh, PA 15227-2824 Phone: 412-881-4484 Fax: 412-881-9448

Moore Elementary School

3809 Dalewood Street Pittsburgh, PA 15227-3509 Phone: 412-881-7776 Fax: 412-881-8994

Athletic/Activity Director

3601 Brownsville Road Pittsburgh, PA 15227-3117 Phone: 412-881-4940 x2720 Fax: 412-881-1640

SCHOOL DISTRICT OF THE BOROUGH OF BRENTWOOD

December 17, 2020

Dear Brentwood Families.

The year 2020 is going out very much the same way as it began with bumps and detours. The purpose of this letter is to outline several important updates about COVID-19, online/remote learning, and today's school closure make-up date.

The first item is a COVID-19 update pertaining to building closures.

- The Middle-High School has been monitoring potential positive cases and today we were notified that due to confirming six positive cases in grades 6-12 and one staff positive case, the building will be closed beginning tomorrow, Friday, December 18 through Tuesday, December 22, 2020. Middle High School students will engage in online instruction during these three days. Transportation will be provided to and from Steel Center for students to attend in-person, but district classes will be completed online. As per the mandates, the Middle-High School will close for cleaning to students and staff (except for administration, custodians, and maintenance) through Tuesday, December 22, 2020. Professional and remaining support staff may return to the building on Wednesday, December 23, 2020.
- Elroy Elementary will reopen tomorrow, Friday, December 18, 2020 for hybrid learning.
 Breakfast and lunch will be served. Tomorrow's lunch will be chicken nuggets.
- **Moore Elementary** is open for hybrid instruction. Breakfast and lunch will be served. Tomorrow's lunch will be chicken nuggets.
- Food distribution WILL take place in the circle of the Middle- High School:

Friday, December 18 from 11:00 a.m.- 12:00 p.m. Monday, December 21 from 11:00 a.m.- 12:00 p.m. Tuesday, December 22 from 11:00 a.m.- 12:00 p.m. Monday, December 28 from 11:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m.

The second item pertains to remote/online learning. The District will be closed beginning the afternoon of Wednesday, December 23 through Sunday, January 3, 2021 for the holiday break. Beginning on Monday, January 4, 2021, school resumes for **all students** fully online synchronous instruction. If you have not made arrangements to secure your child's Chromebook, please contact your child's school secretary. Parents will be notified by Friday, January 22, 2021, if online learning will be extended into February of 2021.

The third item is the announcement of the school make-up date since school was closed today. The make-up day has been scheduled for Monday, January 18, 2021. The District will be engaged in online learning during the month of January so this will be an online learning day. The School Board will be asked to approve the change to the calendar at the January meeting.

Please direct questions to your child's building administrator.

Dr. Olexa- Jason.Olexa@bb-sd.com

Dr. Pagan- Barbara.Pagan@bb-sd.com

Mr. Radcliffe- <u>David.Radcliffe@bb-sd.com</u>

Dr. Betler-Bonnie.Betler@bb-sd.com

Mr. Cassell- James. Cassell@bb-sd.com

Dr. Winiarski- Christine.Winiarski@bb-sd.com

Sincerely,

Amy M. Burch, D.Ed.

Qm Bel

Superintendent Brentwood Borough School District